From: Kate Henry

Sent: 15 November 2022 09:50
To: Planning Planning

Subject: FW: Reference Objection to Planning Application 2022/3635/P



Kate Henry Principal Planning Officer

Telephone: 020 7974 3794



From: Sean Murphy

Sent: 13 November 2022 19:18

To: Kate Henry < Kate. Henry@camden.gov.uk >

Subject: Reference Objection to Planning Application 2022/3635/P



Dear Ms Henry,

Re: Planning Application 2022/3635/P

I am writing to object to this planning application.

I have lived at 18 Glenmore Road for over 20 years and very much enjoy the elegance of the local conservation area. Howitt Close is a beautiful building which adds to the area. Knocking off the roof and adding an extra storey and roof in a different and incompatible style would create an ugly intrusion in the area. Due to the size and location of the building the changes would be visible and therefore detrimental from quite a distance along Howitt, Glenmore and Glenilla roads. The extra storey will also make the building disproportionate to the terraces on Howitt Road. In simple terms it will adversely impact a lot of residents in the surrounding area.

In my understanding of past planning decisions that any changes should "preserve or enhance" the area. I can't understand how this proposal does either - though of course I have come across architects in the past who will argue that black is white if it assists them in facilitating their projects.

Your sincerely,

Sean D Murphy

18 Glenmore Road, London, NW3 4DB